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THANK YOU: As we observe the 15th anniversary of the September 11th attacks, we would like to take this
opportunity to thank all of our first responders for their continued service to our families, our communities
and our nation.

PTO MEETING: Our first PTO meeting of the school year will be tomorrow night, Tuesday, September 13th at
6:30 PM in church. We are looking for your input on things that we can improve upon. We will discuss
fundraisers, social activities and how you can be involved in the continued improvement of St. Paul’s. Hope to
see you there!

K-8 SCHOOL CLEANING: The following families are scheduled to clean with Ms. Schmidt this Saturday,
September 17th at 9:00 AM: Abramowski, Cruz, Glinsky, Graetz, Krajnak, Pope, Vilbaum.

K-2 FIELD TRIP: Kindergarten – Grade 2 will be visiting the Franklin Fire Department, Police Department and
Library on Thursday, September 22nd. Permission slips are coming home today and should be returned to your
child’s teacher by this Wednesday. We need parent drivers for the trip! Please let your child’s teacher know if
you are able to drive.

OCTOBER HOT LUNCH: The October Hot Lunch order forms are coming home today. Orders are due back in
the office by this Friday, September 16th at 3:15 PM. We are not able to accept late orders.

ST. PAUL’S SCHOOL POSITION OPENING: Our school is in need of someone to help us provide care for our
preschoolers and kindergarteners in our After School Care program from 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM during the school
year. This program provides families a safe environment for their children until they can be picked up. If you
are interested, or know of someone that may be interested, please contact Principal Schulmeister at (414)
421-1930 or nschulmeister@stpaulsfranklin.org.

150TH ANNIVERSARY SERVICE/DINNER: Our special 150th Anniversary service is this Sunday at 10:00 AM
(please note the change from the usual service time). Students in 3K-Grade 8 will be singing for this service.
They will sit with their parents and come up front to sing.

PRESCHOOL POWER HOUR: Our Preschool Power Hour program is starting back up! Join us at Power Hour
two Thursdays a month! Open to children ages 0-4 with their caregivers. Meet us in the church narthex from
10:45-11:45 AM on the following dates: September 29th, October 6th & 20th, November 3rd & 17th, December
1st & 15th, January 5th & 19th, February 2nd & 16th, March 2nd & 16th, April 6th & 20th and May 4th & 18th. Please
see the flyer coming home today for more details.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY AT ST. PAUL'S: We all enjoy going to a game and having something to snack on,
and it helps benefit our Sports Program to keep costs down at the same time. We need your help with our
Concession Stand during home games (No experience required). Please contact Mr. Schulmeister with
volunteering or any questions in person, by phone, or email at nschulmeister@stpaulsfranklin.org.



ANNIVERSARY CHOIR: St. Paul’s is organizing a choir specifically for 150th Anniversary Celebration on
September 18. There will be one rehearsal on this Wednesday, September 14th at 6:30 p.m. in preparation
for the Anniversary Service. Anyone is welcome to join the Anniversary Choir. Any questions? Please contact
Marie Becker. Phone: (262)-623-4145 or email: mbecker@stpaulsfranklin.org.

HOT LUNCH VOLUNTEERS: We are looking for 2 more volunteers to help with hot lunch – no experience
necessary! Please contact our Hot Lunch Coordinator, Jaime Petricek at (414) 423-0835 for more information
on how you can help! Jaime is also looking for silicone molds (any size) that she can borrow.

VIOLIN LESSONS: It’s not too late to sign up for violin lessons! Please stop in the office if you’d like more
information.

FIRST QUARTER MISSION OFFERING: Our Mission offerings for the 1st quarter will be for the “First Friends”
program, a humanitarian aid project funded by WELS Christian Aid and Relief. The members of Water of Life in
Las Vegas, Nevada are making the most of an opportunity to develop relationships with legal immigrants
coming to the U.S. from war-torn countries in Africa. They welcome these new families to America, provide
them with gifts to help them set up their homes, and invite them to worship and other activities. This has
been a great way to open doors for the spread of the gospel. Presently, 116 souls from 11 different African
nations are under our spiritual care through this mission effort. One of the leaders of the program, Isaac David
(pictured in the red T-shirt), himself an immigrant from Liberia, is enrolled in our synod’s Pastoral Studies
Institute at Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary to become a WELS pastor. Your child will receive a weekly mission
offering envelope that they can return to chapel on Fridays. Please prayerfully consider how you can help
with this mission.

BOX TOPS: Help us earn easy money for our school! Collect Box Tops from your favorite products and turn
the Tops into the designated container in your child’s classroom. There is a new Box Tops Bonus App –
another easy way to earn money for our school! Please see the flyer coming home today for more details!

WISCONSIN LUTHERAN CHILDREN’S CHOIR: Wisconsin Lutheran High School announces auditions for the
2016-2017 season of the Wisconsin Lutheran Children’s Choir. The choir is open to all children in grades 5-8
with unchanged voices. Auditions for placement purposes will be held on September 8 and 12 from 6:00-8:00
p.m. and on September 10 from 9:00-12:00 noon at Wisconsin Lutheran High School. Rehearsals are held on
Tuesday evenings from 6:15-7:30 p.m. in Room 263 at Wisconsin Lutheran High School, beginning September
20. To schedule an audition or to receive more information, contact director Marjorie Flanagan at 414-453-
4567, Ext. 2572.

IMMUNIZATIONS: (Kindergarten & Grade 6): If you have not already done so, please turn your child’s
immunization dates in to the office as soon as possible. A report goes out to the State in October.

ST. PAUL’S YOUTH GROUP: We continue to work on putting together a youth group here at church. In order
to help with communication, we ask for the names, addresses, phone numbers and email of all youth (Grades
7-12) who are interested or wish to be placed on an email list. The contact person for the group is Pete
Kosovich. His contact information is: (414) 761-7664 or pekopete@aol.com.

PARKING LOT: For the safety of our children please enter and leave the parking lot slowly. Also a reminder
that there is no parking at any time in the designated fire lane along the entrance to the school.



SCRIP: The first Scrip order of the year will be placed tomorrow, September 13th. This includes Kwik Trip as
well. Please have your order in the Scrip box in the office by 3:15, or you may place your order online.

New to our Scrip program? If you have not signed for scrip and would like to place an order go to
www.shopwithscrip.com to enroll. Our school code is: D6DC88D14747. If you order and do not enroll or
have a family account your rebate will go directly to the school. Families who are enrolled have the following
options: 50% rebate to their family's tuition account, 50% cash back, or 50% charitable contribution to the
school. We also have cards available in stock in the office. Payment is required at the time of purchase and
orders will benefit your account if you have one set up. **We have two Scrip promotions for September! If
you are new to Scrip and sign up by September 15th, your name will be entered into a drawing for a $50
Kwik Trip gas card! ALL families placing orders in September will be entered into a drawing for a $50 Kwik
Trip gas card! For every $100 purchased, your name will be entered into the drawing! There will be 2
winners! Happy shopping! Are you a burger fan? Join the Red Robin Royalty program through the
restaurant and earn 1% for St. Paul’s each time you dine at Red Robin! If you are paying with a Red Robin
Scrip card, the rebate is 9%!

SPORTS:
VB Practice: Monday, September 12th A Team 3:30-5:00 PM B Team 4:30-6:00 PM

Wednesday, September 14th A/B 3:30-4:30 PM
Monday, September 19th A Team 3:30-5:00 PM B Team 4:30-6:00 PM
Wednesday, September 21st A/B 3:30-4:30 PM

VB Games: Tuesday, September 13th – Home vs. Atonement – B Team 4:30 PM, A Team 5:30 PM
Thursday, Sept. 15th – B Team – Home vs. Zion 4:30 PM, A Team – Home vs. St. Jacobi 5:30 PM

Tuesday, September 20th @ St. John’s Tosa – B Team 4:30 PM, A Team 5:30 PM
Thursday, September 22nd @ St. Paul’s Muskego – B Team 4:30 PM, A Team 5:30 PM

CC Practice: Monday, September 12th 3:30-4:00 PM
Thursday, September 15th 3:30-4:00 PM
Monday, September 26th 3:30-4:00 PM
Wednesday, September 28th 3:30-4:00 PM

CC Meet: Wednesday, September 14th – Star of Bethlehem
4:00 pm JV Girls Race (1st – 5th grade)
4:25 pm JV Boys Race (1st – 5th grade)
4:50 pm Varsity Girls Race (6th – 8th grade)
5:15 pm Varsity Boys Race (6th -8th grade)
5:45 pm Results & Awards

Monday, September 19th – Franklin Area Youth Race #2
5:25 PM Register
5:40 PM Boys Race
6:00 PM Girls Race

Soccer Practice: Tuesday, September 13th 3:30-4:45 PM
Thursday, September 22nd 3:30-4:45 PM

Soccer Games: Thursday, September 15th vs. Mt. Calvary (Grant Park Field #4) 4:30 PM
Tuesday, September 20th @ Star of Bethlehem 4:00 PM


